1. The Meeting agreed that the relevant PCT bodies should continue their work to improve the PCT. The Meeting agreed that the PCT system can and should function more effectively, within the existing legal framework of the Treaty provisions,

· to deliver results which meets the needs of applicants, Offices and third parties in all Contracting States;

· without limiting the freedom of Contracting States to prescribe, interpret and apply substantive conditions of patentability and without seeking substantive patent law harmonization or harmonisation of national search and examination procedures. to provide for national and regional Offices to perform functions to that end.

2. The Meeting agreed that the relevant PCT bodies should investigate discuss ways in which the objective set out in paragraph 1, above, could be achieved,

· taking an incremental step-by-step approach;

· in a member-driven process, involving broad-based consultations with all stakeholder groups, including regional information workshops;

· taking into account the recommendations contained in the WIPO Development Agenda;

· taking into account consideration the topics addressed in the draft roadmap proposed by the International Bureau outlined in document PCT/WG/2/3, subject to the discussions set out in the Working Group’s report, and taking note of any other topics which Contracting States may wish to address in order to achieve the objective set out in paragraph 1.

3. The Meeting agreed that the work set out in paragraph 2, above, should be supported und underpinned by  informed by an  broad and extensive in-depth study factoring in, but not limited to, the following elements. The Meeting recommends that this study be prepared and submitted to the Working Group at least two months before the next Working Group meeting.:
· outlining the background of the need to improve the functioning of the PCT system;

· identifying the existing problems and challenges facing the PCT system;

· analyzing the causes underlying the problems;

· identifying possible options to address the problems;

· evaluating the impact of the proposed options; 

· defining and clarifying concepts, such as ‘duplication of work’, ‘unnecessary actions’ etc.

4. The Meeting agreed on the importance of fees reductions and capacity building measures, including in patent drafting and filing and agreed that the relevant PCT bodies should prepare proposals, including possible fee reductions and capacity building measures, to increase access to the PCT for independent inventors, small and medium sized enterprises and Universities and research institutions, in particular from developing and least developed countries.

5. The Meeting recommended that reiterated the importance of technical assistance be enhanced for national and regional Offices of developing and least developed countries in order that they may benefit fully from the PCT system, including and the Meeting agreed on the importance of facilitating participation by representatives from the those of Offices of developing and least developed countries in the meetings of the relevant PCT bodies Working Group.

